
 

 

 

April 22, 2021 

 

BY EMAIL AND RESS 

 

Ms. Christine Long 

Board Secretary 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700, P.O. Box 2319 

Toronto, Ontario   M4P 1E4 

 

Dear Ms. Long: 

 

Re: EB-2020-0290 Ontario Power Generation Payment Amounts Application 

 

I am writing further to the Board’s letter of April 21, 2021 to provide a list of interrogatory 

refusals that Environmental Defence is refuting. They are as follows: 

 

 Re Surplus Baseload Generation Study: 

o ED-3 

 Re Pickering Generating Station Costs: 

o ED-4 

o ED-9 a) and c)-f) 

o ED-10 c), e) and f) 

o ED-11 a)-c) 

o ED-13 

o ED-14 a) -t) 

o ED-15 all parts except c) 

o ED-16 b)-d) 

o ED-17 

o ED-18 (b), (d), (f), (g), (j) and (k) 

o ED-19 

o ED-20 c), g), h) and i 

 Re Small Modular Reactor Costs: 

o ED-21 

o ED-22 

o ED-23 b), c), e), and g) 

o ED-24 a)-e) and g)-h) 

 Re OPG Climate Change Plan: 

o ED-1 
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Although Environmental Defence disputes the validity of the refusals in ED-6(e) and ED-7(a), it 

is not seeking to challenge those. 

 

Yours truly, 

 
Kent Elson 

 

cc: Parties in the above proceeding 


